Meeting Minutes
Prospect Soccer Club
July 6, 2015

 Opening
The regular meeting of Prospect Soccer Club was called to order by David Cambra, President and a motion to second by David Bell at 8:07 on July 6, 2015.
Present
Board Members: David Cambra, President, James Barbarito, Treasurer, Anne Byrnes Vescera, Secretary,  Anthony Messina and Aaron Semrow, Rec. Coordinators,  Shannon Kotsaftis, Merchandise Coordinator, William Kotsaftis, Public Relations Coordinator,   Ryan Smith, District Liaison, Robert  Phelan, Referee Coordinator, Coaches:   Don Maxwell, Joe Sousa, Jason Christopher, and Joe Norton.
Approval of Agenda
The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by David Cambra and seconded by Shannon Kotsaftis.  

President’s Opening Remarks    
David Cambra’s opening remarks welcomed everyone present.  David thanked Melissa O’Neil, Uniform Coordinator and David Bell, Training Coordinator, for serving on the Prospect Soccer Club Board.  Both Melissa and David stepped down from their positions.  
David Cambra congratulated the Girls National Soccer Team for winning the Cup this past week at the final in Canada. 
He reviewed the agenda and opened the floor to comments or concerns.  There were no comments or concerns.  

 Vice President – Jeffrey Varesio 
Not Present


Treasurer Report
James Barbarito presented the 11 month Profit and Loss statement. James recommended that the board continue to be conservative with spending.  The decision to raise the fees was put to a vote.  All were in favor. Everyone agreed that the recreational soccer fee would increase from $65.00 to $80.00.  The maximum family cap would increase from $150.00 to $200.00.   The travel Soccer fee would increase from $100.00 to $115.00.
James stated that he paid for the new goal wheels and they should arrive any day.
The treasure’s profit and loss statement was motioned to approve by David Cambra and second by Anne Byrnes Vescera 

Recreational, Travel, and Premier Programs   
Recreational:  Anthony Messina & Aaron Semrow reported that the recreational registrations were low.  They expect the fall soccer season to open on 9/5/2015 and the first game will be at Pent Field in Beacon Falls.  Recreational soccer will rotate each week between Pent Field and Hotchkiss field for games.
Dinomites - Karima Jackson not present.
Travel:  Daniel Barrows was not present at meeting.  David Cambra talked to Dan and had the following information to share:  Rosters are due by 7/21/2015, U13/U14 girls will be combined to have enough to play.  Currently there was not enough U9/U10 girls registered to form a team. Anne Vescera stated her concern with David Celotto encouraging parents in this age bracket to leave Prospect Soccer Club and join AFC.  Anthony Messina commented that it didn’t matter if they leave and that they will be back someday. David Cambra stated that when he talked to David Celotto about why he and the other parents left PSC and joined AFC, he stated that it was because they had to play both recreational and travel soccer.  He stated that it was a rule they did not agree with and therefore left the program. A lengthy discussion started on the topic of the U9 and U10 rule requiring members to play both rec and travel soccer.  No definitive decision was made and there were several different options on this topic within the group.



Premier:  Dan Barrows was not present at the meeting.
Joe Sousa requested that the back big field at Hotchkiss be extended 10 feet longer.  He also requested that the broken lights be fixed on the lighted field.  He stated his concern for the poor condition our soccer fields are in and asked if this could be addressed.  William Kotsaftis stated that he would address this issues at the next Prospect Parks and Recreational Town board meeting.
Joe Sousa also stated his disappointment and frustrated with the lack of communication and cooperation with the Summer Select Program, both with Prospect Soccer Club and the Cobras.  Anne Byrnes Vescera suggested that more communication and attention need to be given to important programs like the Summer Select because they are programs that keep kids playing in town.    
Training Coordinator 
This position needs to be filled.  It was suggested by David Cambra that board obtain proposals from training programs in September.  
Referee Coordinator
Anne Byrnes Vescera stated her concern about several premier home games not having assigned referees. She asked Rob Phelan for clarification on how the process of obtaining referee works and what could be done to make this process easier.  Rob suggested that we pay referees better to be more competitive with other clubs and that they be paid the day of the game.  Everyone agreed that this would widen the pool of referees willing to work with our club.
Merchandise & Uniforms
Shannon Kotsaftis stated that the online store is now operational.  She has extra uniform pieces if needed.  The newer uniforms will have the new patch.  She announced that she is taking over Melissa O’Neil’s position now that it is done online.   
Equipment
Don Mulligan reported to David Cambra that seven coach equipment bags were returned.   
District Liaison
Ryan Smith did not attend the latest SDC meeting.  He stated that the CJSA scheduling meeting will be held on 8/23/2015. 

Public Relations Coordinator
[bookmark: _GoBack]William Kotsaftis has been attending town meetings in an effort to get more attention and cooperation from the Town of Prospect.  He had a new sign made to announce soccer registration.  The sign is out in front of the town hall.  William also discussed the success of the Walk a Thon.  It raised $928.00.  It was decided by the group to allocate the money to field improvements.  Shannon was congratulated for the success of the Walk a Thon.

Comments 
Aaron Semrow wanted clarification of the rule not to let a player play 2 levels up.  David Cambra stated that it was important to make the teams work within the appropriate age and 1 level up.  David felt it was not in the best interest of the child to play 2 levels up.  Aaron requested that it be brought to a vote.  It was decided to discuss this issue at a future meeting.
President’s Closing Remarks
David Cambra commented coaches getting their background checks up to date.  He encouraged everyone to make decisions based on what is best for the children, not the coach.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 10:23 by David Cambra. The next general meeting will be at 8:00 p.m. on August 3, 2015, in Prospect, CT.
Minutes submitted by:	Anne Vescera
Approved by:	[Name]
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